Weldon Library Board Minutes
October 20, 2020
The meeting was called to order by acting president, Amanda Walters at 7  P.M. in the board meeting room of the Weldon Public Library.

A roll-call game was conducted by Secretary Pat Brown. Present were Christi Baker, Pat Brown, Sandi Sanders, Amanda Walters, Bob Walters and Susan Westray.  Alycia Brockman was absent. Librarian Lori Rich was also present.
Minutes were presented and there was a motion by Susan Westray, seconded by Bob Walters, to accept the minutes of the September meeting as corrected. The vote was unanimous, 6-0.

No one was present for the public forum item on the agenda.

There were no closed session items on the agenda.

TREASURER’S REPORT was given by Christi Baker. The September beginning balance was $23,859.55.  The second tax check was received from the county making total receipts for September $26,095.15. The disbursements for the month were $6,771.16 ending in a balance of $43,183.54 on September 30, 2020. Payroll, expenses, CD balances and fund balances were also reviewed. There was a motion by Pat Brown, seconded by Susan Westray, to accept the report as presented. The vote was 6-0.

LIBRARIAN’S REPORT was given by Lori Rich.

Saturday Storytime for September was held September 19, three adults and 5 children attended. October Storytime was held October 10 with a Fire/Firefighter awareness theme and was attended by 6 adults and 6 children.
Reading Club was held on Thursdays throughout September with a total attendance of 15 adults and 21 children. Thus far in October, attendance has totaled 13 adults and 23 children.
The paperwork for the Fall Book Fair, scheduled as a virtual fair from November 9-22, has been received. Donation letters have been sent and the library has already received $500 toward the fair. Flyers will be sent to the school, advertisements will be posted and the information will also be posted on-line. The students will be encouraged to do a wish-list to pick individual books. Other activities at the school will include the Change Wars and Bingo.
Family Reading Night at the Library is scheduled for November 20, from 6 -7 pm. The theme for this year is sports and will include an indoor obstacle course within the library. Social distancing and occupancy issues were considered according to state mandated restrictions.

Ladies Night was held on Sept.18. The craft was Wooden Candy Corn and 16 crafts were ordered. The charge for the crafts totaled $98. Materials cost $25 with a profit of $73 reported for the activity. The next scheduled Ladies Night is tentatively set for November 6 and the craft will be a pizza pan wreath with a holiday theme.
The Library will again host the warming station for Halloween. The United Methodist Church will provide the hot cocoa mix and it will be served in to-go lidded cups. Social distancing will be required in family units within the library.
Cloud Library Stats: September circulation for Illinois Heartland Library System totaled 35,884  items: 25,729  were eBooks, 10,155 were eAudiobooks. Pay-per-use eAudio totaled 1,531.

Petty cash funds received for September totaled $129.45; monies from fines, copies and faxes totaled $48.70. Receipts from candy, sodas and coffee equaled $80.75. Petty cash expenses were $33.88.
The second tax check from the DeWitt County Collector was received in the amount of $25,905.32. The final disbursement check is scheduled for receipt sometime in November.
FY20 Per Capita funds from the State of Illinois were received in the amount of $1,040. This amount does not appear in September deposits as the check was not received until October 2 and will appear in October deposits.
Mediacom came September 10 and replaced the cable from the router to the splitter. After that, the router did not work so the old router was substituted. Mediacom came back again and installed outside covers on the cable connections. The computer technician is going to come and adjust the old router so that the internet coverage is more select. The quote for a router installation is $200 so Lori is unsure what this service call will cost.
Lori and Susan trimmed the bushes and Susan cleaned the gutters. The windows were supposed to be washed when the bank had their windows washed but no one came over to do the windows. Lori called and a man came out, did a very poor job and Lori called to complain.
Lori has been training monthly to maintain the catalog. She comes in early to do that but often gets sidetracked so she plans to work from home on that activity.
Clinton Journal subscription started back up now that the post office is open and mail can be retrieved daily.
Lori would like to suggest that the DVD rental be increased from three days to a weekly time period. Several patrons have noticed the short turn around for the DVDs and made the suggestion.
OLD BUSINESS

Required Posting IMRF was completed. It was modeled after other library websites and was easier to complete than described. The IMRF advisor suggested that a web assistant be added to the account in order to facilitate access. A board member or librarian was suggested. IMRF guidelines will be researched, Amanda Walters volunteered.
Suggestions from library system members were considered regarding the closure of library offices for Election Day 2020. That suggestion was rejected by the governing board. Instead, libraries are encouraged to promote books on voting and election process.
Ideas on a mailing to reach out to the community are tabled until November.
NEW BUSINESS
Five petitions for the April 6, 2021 election of Library Board trustees were completed and circulated. Trustees Susan Westray, Alycia Brockman, Christi Baker and Sandra Sanders are up for reelection. Pat Brown declined the reelection petition and a new candidate, Danielle Barton, has filled out a petition making five trustee positions on the April ballot.
A motion was made by Bob Walters, seconded by Susan Westray, to accept the Comptrollers Report. The vote was 6-0.  The report needs to be signed and notarized and scanned to send back to Julie Floyd. Acting President Amanda Walters will take it to the bank for notarization and then scan and send to Julie.

Policies 7,8,9,10,11 and 12 were reviewed with no changes.
Per Capita requirements from Serving Our Public: Standards for Illinois Public Libraries, were reviewed. Checklists from Chapters 8-13 were reviewed and discussed. Among questions for consideration were marketing campaign and staff training. The web links were not on the library web page and that was corrected today. In accordance to the Open Meetings Act, Weldon posts the current meeting minutes but has not had past minutes. Lori created a new page with access to prior meeting minutes. In the section regarding youth, Chapter 11, number 3, Weldon has no policy specifically addressing our service to youth. Additional recommendations for the proposed policy as well as recommendations to address staff training are being considered.
New Business proposed for the November meeting includes the Staff and Trustee Holiday Party.

Having no other business, a motion was made by Susan Westray seconded by Amanda Walters, to adjourn. The vote was 6-0. The meeting was adjourned at 8:16 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,  Secretary, Patricia M. Brown
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